
 

 
 

 

Notice of Listing  
 

 
 
 

Title of Matter: 4 yearly review of modern awards - finalisation of exposure drafts  
  
Section: s.156 - 4 yearly review of modern awards 
  
Subject: Vehicle Manufacturing, Repair, Services and Retail Award 2010 
  
Matter Number: AM2019/17 

 

Listing Details: 

The above matter is listed for Conference by telephone before Commissioner Bissett at: 

02:00 pm (AEDT) 
Friday, 3 April 2020 
By telephone  
 
The Conference will be in relation to issues raised about clauses 18 – 27 in the Decision [2020] 
FWCFB 1541. 
 
Please advise chambers.bissett.c@fwc.gov.au as soon as possible but no later than 4.00pm 
on 2 April 2020 of the appearances and the telephone number on which you or your 
representative can be contacted at the time and date stated above. 
 
The Fair Work Commission is taking steps to minimise the risk of exposure or spread of COVID-
19.  These steps are directed at ensuring the health and wellbeing of Members, staff, and parties, 
and minimising risk so that we can continue to deliver services to the community. 
 
One of those steps is to eliminate so far as is possible any unnecessary attendance at the 
Commission.  Where a hearing or conference is necessary, these will be conducted by telephone. 
Some proceedings could be conducted via video conferencing, however, they are reliant on access 
to network resources.  
 
Consistent with this approach, this matter has been listed to being conducted by telephone. This is 
reflected in this notice of listing. 
 
If you have any queries about the listing please contact chambers on the details below. 

Inquiries: 

All inquiries relating to this notice are to be directed to Gemma Cutri  
Phone: +61 (3) 8656 4530, email: chambers.bissett.c@fwc.gov.au. 

Fair Work Commission, 24 March 2020 10:02 am 
 
 
 


